
 
 

February 24, 2022 

 

 MEMORANDUM   

 

To:  Wildwood Historic Preservation Commission Members 

 

From:  Department of Planning and Parks 

 

Re:  Civil War Burial Site Discussion (Wards – All) 

 

Cc:  The Honorable James R. Bowlin, Mayor 

 The Honorable City Council of Wildwood 

 Steve Cross, City Administrator 

 John A. Young, City Attorney 

 Rick Brown, P.E. and P.T.O.E., Director of Public Works 

 Melanie Rippetoe, Assistant Director 

 Travis Newberry, Senior Planner 

BACKGROUND 
In December 2021, the Department of Planning was approached by Robert Aubuchon, representing the 

Sons of Union Veterans of The Civil War, Ulysses S. Grant Camp #68.  Mr. Aubuchon was seeking 

information regarding burial site locations for Union veterans within the City of Wildwood.  He was 

particularly interested with the names and locations of burial sites for Black veterans in the vicinity of 

Babler State Park.  At the time, Staff recommended setting up a meeting with the Department and area 

partners (particularly Wildwood Historical Society) to discuss the matter. 

 

On February 10th, 2022, a meeting took place with the following representatives: 

• Joe Vujnich, Director of Planning, City of Wildwood 

• Robyn Keefe, Planner, City of Wildwood 

• Jan Stevens, Chair of the Historic Preservation Commission 

• Jill VonGruben, Wildwood Historical Society 

• Robert Aubuchon, Sons of Union Veterans of The Civil War 

 

At this meeting, Mr. Aubuchon explained the project, which included registering the burial sites of area 

union veterans on the national Sons of Union Veterans website.  At that time, concern was expressed 

by the Department related to releasing information about burial sites located on private properties.  It 

was suggested that information about burial sites located on public lands could potentially be released.  



(2.) 

 

Mr. Aubuchon indicated that he could list names of Union veterans in the area, but not give an exact 

location of the burial site on the registry. 

 

Ms. VonGruben has since followed up with the names of veterans known in the area serving with the 

United States Colored Troops (USCT) and invited his camp’s partnership to hold a memorial service for 

the Keeler Post at the Wildwood Historical Society in 2023.   

 

Ms. Stevens has noted that a copy of the research completed by the National Daughters of the Union 

1861-1865 DeWitt Clinton Jones Chapter in St. Louis for the Allenton Cemetery is already located within 

the library located at the Missouri Civil War Museum and available. 

TONIGHT’S REQUESTED DISCUSSION AND ACTION 
The Department has informed Mr. Aubuchon that, given the sensitivity of the requested information, 

the City must conduct its due diligence before releasing information for burial sites located on public 

property.  The Department, therefore, respectfully requests guidance and action from the Commission 

on this matter, as well as information on any additional resources that might be available to Mr. 

Aubuchon for his project. 

 

If any of the Commission Members should have comments or questions regarding this information, 

please feel free to contact the Department of Planning and Parks at (636) 458-0440. Thank you for your 

consideration of this information and discussion of the same. 
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